Department Chairs Meeting
November 3, 2017

Minutes

Voting Members Present: 

Program Supervisors:

Guests: Jan King

Call to Order: 8:30 a.m.

Agenda Item 1: Meeting Dates for Spring Semester 
Chair recommended prospective meeting dates of first Friday of each month for spring 2018 semester. Discussion of possible issues followed. Recommendation for date of first meeting was changed from first to second Friday, as teaching faculty will not have returned to campus by first Friday. Motion made by Angie de Braga to set meeting dates for second Friday for the first meeting and first Friday of each month for subsequent meetings. Motion seconded by Josh Webster. Motion passed unanimously. 

Agenda Item 2: General Education and Catalog Changes

Director of Admissions and Registrar Jan King presented on changes that will be required as a result of the new General Education requirements. All catalog changes must be submitted to Curriculum and Articulation Committee by November 22 in order to be on that committee’s November 28 meeting agenda. The Gen. Ed. changes only affect AS and AA degrees. They do not require catalog changes for AAS, AGS, and certificates. Big change is that oral communications requirement must be added for AA and AS degrees. This will result in some moving about of some requirements. Some changes might be needed for Bachelors degrees if they required Com 101. 
Agenda Item 3: Hiring Priorities List
Committee discussed possible additions to priorities list. Chair Bruns mentioned that one department chair had requested that list go back to departments for discussion and input before final vote. Question was raised concerning whether or not chairs must provide justification for all positions. For example, are justifications needed to place positions opened by retirements, etc. on the priority list. Much discussion followed. Questions and discussion then addressed the meaning of the list and procedures for prioritizing positions. Suggestion was made that there should be some type of procedure or guidelines created in the interest of increased efficiency. It was decided that the Committee Chair Bruns and Faculty Senate Chair Jonathan Foster would meet with Vice President Lynn Mahlberg the following week to discuss the prioritization process and seek clarification. 

Meeting adjourned 9:30 a.m.  
